
 
 
 

PRESS RELEASE 
Suspect Pipe Bomb 

Case Number: 25-00915 
August 6, 2025 

 
 
On August 6, 2025, at approximately 8:45 AM, a community member reported a suspicious item 
in the area of the Community Forest near Mill Street in Weaverville, California. 
 
Trinity County Sheriff’s Deputies responded to the scene and discovered a metal pipe, capped 
on both ends, with evidence of drilling. Based on its appearance, the item was treated as a 
possible Improvised Explosive Device (IED). 
 
Deputies immediately secured the area and requested assistance from the Shasta County 
Bomb Squad, which is currently enroute to the location. 
 
As a precaution, the Community Forest area near Mill Street remains closed to the public while 
the investigation is ongoing. 
 
Updates will be provided as more information becomes available. 
 
Agencies involved: 
Trinity County Sheriff’s Office 
Shasta County Bomb Squad 
Bureau of Land Management 
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